
 

 

 

Blessed Sacrament  

Catholic Church  

& School 

Pastor: Rev. Michael J. Morin 
Cell #: 402-937-5785 
Email: fr.mike-morin@bsc.church   
 

Assistant Pastor: Rev. Matthew Kovar 
Cell #: 402-413-5584 
Email: fr.matthew-kovar@bsc.church  
 

Church Mailing Address:  
1720 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 68502 
 

Hours: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Church Rectory Phone #: 402-474-4249 
Church Fax Phone #: 402-474-4258 
Church Website:  
https://blessedsacramentlincoln.org  
 

Bookkeeper: Jennifer Tinsley 
jennifer@bsc.church  
 

Parish Secretary: Cindy Uhing 
cindyuhing@bsc.church 
 

Bulletin Submissions are due by 12:00 p.m.  
on Wednesdays to Cindy Uhing 
 

School Principal: Jennifer Tran 
Email: jennifer-tran@cdolinc.net 
 

School Secretary: Melissa Tvrdy 
melissa-tvrdy@cdolinc.net  
 

School Address:  
1725 Lake Street 
Lincoln, NE 6850 
 

School Phone #: 402-476-6202 
School Website: https://blessed-sacrament-school.com 
 

Weekly Mass Schedule 
Mon.-Fri.: 6:30 a.m., 8:15 a.m.  
Sat.: 8:15 a.m., 5:30 p.m. 
Sun.: 8:30 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 11:30 a.m. 
 

Holy Days of Obligation: As Scheduled in the Bulletin 
 

Reconciliation Schedule 
15 minutes before a.m. Masses Mon. - Sat. 
Saturday: 4:30-5:20 p.m.,6:30-7p.m. 
 

Baptisms: Baptism Instruction Class are held the 1st 
Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the school meeting 
room. Call the rectory to register for the class. 
 

Marriage Preparation: Please call the rectory for more 
information. You will need a minimum of 4 months to do 
marriage preparation, 6-12 months is preferred. 

October 9, 2022 | Twenty Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Month 7 – Developing Baby – “I 
can look around!” - You are in 
the home stretch with your spiritually 
adopted baby. Beginning this month, 
the baby uses all four senses. He can 
see, hear, taste, touch, cough, yawn, 

& hiccup. He now recognizes his mother’s voice, & 
ultrasound reveals that he likes to open his eyes & look 
around. During this time, he will also receive antibodies 
from his mother protecting him from a wide variety of 
diseases.  
 

Now thru November 6, 2022, 40 Days for Life - 
There are still many hours to be filled between 6 a.m.-7 
p.m. each day during the campaign. The website to sign 
up is https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/lincon.  There is 
a login/signup in the upper right corner of the 
page. After signing in, scroll down to "SIGN UP FOR 
VIGIL HOURS". It is important that you have another 
person praying with you for safety. Sign up with 
a friend or family member or choose an hour when 
someone else has signed up on the website. You can 
also contact Mary at 402 617-2769 or Catherine Turner 
at 402 202-1614 to sign up, need help with the website, 
or with any other questions you may have.   
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Parish News 

DATES & EVENTS: 

Mass Intentions 
Saturday - October 8th 
5:30 p.m. † Carrie Fielder 
Sunday - October 9th 
8:30 a.m. † John & Mary Vestecka 
10:00 a.m. † John & Mary Vestecka 
11:30 a.m.   People of the Parish 
Monday, October 10th 
6:30 a.m. † Columbus 
8:15a.m. † Dale Sparks 
Tuesday, October 11th 
6:30 a.m.  † Ginger Fielder & † Angel Kane 
8:15 a.m. † Ildefonsa Saenz 
Wednesday, October 12th 
6:30 a.m. † Carl & Elizabeth Kaczka 
8:15 a.m.  † Poor Souls in Purgatory 
Thursday - October 13th  
6:30 a.m.     † Levi Dybdal 
8:15 a.m.  † Harry & † Mary Lim 
Friday - October 14th 
6:30 a.m.  † Poor Souls in Purgatory 
8:15 a.m.  † Ernie & Doris Shonka 
Saturday - October 15th 
8:15 a.m. Bernadette Pella 
5:30 p.m. † Olga Prendes 
Sunday - October 16

th
 

8:30 a.m. People of the Parish 
10:00 a.m. † John & Mary Vestecka 
11:30 a.m.   † John & Mary Vestecka 

Parish Council Nominations - Many thanks to 
Troy Euse and Janice Malone for their years of service 
on the Parish Council. Their two positions now open 
will be filled with an election to take place 
electronically through email later this month. 
Registered members of our parish should have 
received an email this past Thursday with an invitation 
to nominate fellow parishioners for the positions. You 
may also contact the rectory (402-474-4249) if you’d 
like to make your nomination that way.  
 

Thank You, Thank You – Missionary 
Cooperative – We would like to thank everyone 
that donated to help the Mission Cooperative back in 

July. We were able to donate $525.00 to Religious 
Education for Poor Children in Burundi and Lay 
Leadership Program in Malawi. Thank you for 
your generous hearts.  

 

LDCCW October Pro-Life 
Diaper Drive - The Diaper Drive 
continues through the end of 
October.  The Centers we serve advise 

the Diaper sizes 5 & 6 are in greatest demand. Your 
diaper donations are greatly appreciated. Cash 
donations or checks made to the order of the 
Lincoln Diocesan Council of Catholic Women 
(LDCCW) will be accepted and should be mailed 
to LDCCW, 3600 W Wittstruck Rd, Martell, 
NE  68404. Listen to Spirit Catholic Radio for 
Diaper Drive announcements.  
 

October 2022, Baby Bottle Project – 
The Pro-Life Committee invites you to 
take a baby bottle home & fill it with your 
most generous gift of change, cash, or 
check & return it to the Rectory, the 
Ushers on Sundays or to the Pro-Life Table at the 
Stewardship Fair. Please do not leave in the back of 
the church. This will go through October. “Empty 
bottles” will be available in the back of the church 
throughout the month. The proceeds will go to the 
Women’s Care Center.  
 

Scrip News! Christmas is right around the corner! 
Use Scrip gift cards for purchasing gifts or groceries 
for your holiday gatherings. Need a teacher gift but 
not sure what they would like? Scrip gift certificates 
allow them to buy exactly the gift card they want. 
Order early to ensure the cards you want are 
available and in stock! You can find a complete list 
of gift cards here: https://www. raiseright.com/
brands. Not sure what Scrip is? Scrip is an easy way 
to support Blessed Sacrament just by using gift 
cards for your everyday purchases like groceries and 
gas! Scrip will be available between masses on Oct. 
16th/30th & Nov. 6th/20th & is always available to 
purchase at the rectory during the week. Email 
Jennie Korth at jennie korth@gmail.com or text 402
-366-4218 with questions. 
 

Now – October 21, 2022, PTO Fund-A-Want - 
At Blessed Sacrament we are blessed to have 

https://www.raiseright.com/brands
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amazing teachers and staff that help our 
children grow in their education and 
faith. There is no better way to show 
support to our teachers than helping 
them get the resources they need/want 

to have in their classroom to help our students 
become the best they can be. PTO is excited to 
sponsor the Fund-A-Want project. On this 
Amazon Wish List, there are supplies/tools our 
teachers are requesting for their classrooms. If you 
are unsure of what to buy you are welcome to 
purchase a gift card and the PTO will compile 
them and make a purchase with them. This project 
will run through Friday, October 21st. Items can be 
shipped directly to Blessed Sacrament at 1725 
Lake St, Lincoln, NE 68502 or you can bring 
them in. Thank you for helping us support our 
teachers. If you have any questions, please contact 
Clarissa Hunt at ceceluther@yahoo.com or 402-
480-2225.   
 

October 12, 2022, K of C General Meeting - 
at 7 p.m. in Kraemer Hall (Cafeteria). 
 

October 15-16, 2022, Stewardship Fair - Please 
stop by the school after all weekend Masses on Oct. 
15th-16th for the Blessed Sacrament Stewardship Fair. 
Parish organizations will be available to provide 
information on their organization and how you can 
get involved. This is a great chance to see all the 
wonderful things your Parish family provides for 
Blessed Sacrament and the community of Lincoln. 
 

October 18, 2022, Dine Out Event - Don’t 
want to cook supper!?! The PTO has you 
covered!! Come out to support our school during 
our dine out event at Slim Chickens, 1601 Pine 
Lake Road, on Tues. Oct. 18th from 4:00-9:00 
p.m. The PTO will receive 15% benefit from all 
sales that mention Blessed Sacrament. Pre-Order 
your SCRIP gift card by Oct. 11th  by contacting 
Jennie Korth via email jenniekorth@gmail.com or 
text 402-366-4218 or through the SCRIP form that 
can be purchased at the rectory. The SCRIP 
program will receive 20% of the gift card sales!   
 

November 1, December 8 & 24, 2022, Girls’ 
Choir is returning - with an updated schedule! 
All girls of the parish in grades 4-8 are welcome to 

participate. Choir will sing for 7 p.m. Holy Day 
Masses on Nov. 1st (All Saints), Dec. 8th 
(Immaculate Conception), and for Dec. 24th, 
Christmas Eve 5:30 p.m. Mass. Rehearsals will 
take place from 4:00 - 5:00 p.m. on Oct. 21st, 28th, 
Nov. 11th, Dec. 2nd, & 16th, in the school 
music room. It is ok if not all practices 
can be attended. Contact Julia Delarosa 
Lang for more details - jdelarosa393@ 
gmail.com, (254) 405-0928. 
 

October 28, 2022 - Volunteers & Trunks 
Needed  for K of C Trunk or Treat – If 
there is anyone or a group that would like to do a 
Trunk at the Trunk or Treat that is hosted by the 
Knights of Columbus please reach out to Justin 
Wemhoff by text or phone 202-316-9378 or 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0D4FA 
AA628A0FD0-trunk. Please come on out for a 
fun evening of dressing up & trick or treating 
from 5:30-7:30 p.m. 
 

November 8, 2022, The General Election - is 
right around the corner on Nov. 8th, and early 
voting has already begun. We invite all Catholics 
to inform their conscience on the major issues of 
our time, as well as take time to learn about the 
candidates running for public office. The Nebraska 
Catholic Conference has issued its Nebraska 
Catholic Voter Guide. This resource provides 
candidate information for state and federal 
legislative races, the governor's race, and State 
Board of Education races. Learn more about your 
candidates at NebraskaCatholicVoter.com. 
 

November 18, 2022, Trivia Night - in Blessed 
Sacrament Gym on Fri., Nov. 18th. Reserve your 
Tables now, they are $160, for a table of 8-10 
people. Get your reservation now by contacting 
grammieholly11@gmail.com.   
 

Blessed Sacrament Prayer Line - Call Lynn 
at 402-477-6252 to have parish prayer line 
members intercede for your intentions.  
  

The Traveling Madonna: The Legion of Mary 
is pleased to make available to you a Fatima 
Statue, which you can have in your home for a 
week or two. We know that devotion to Mary will 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/ZF1918JKBTS1?ref_=wl_share
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Spiritual Enrichment 

Perpetual Adoration 
"Let us never forget that an age prospers or 
dwindles in proportion to its devotion to the Holy 
Eucharist.  This is the measure of its spiritual life 
and faith, of its charity and its virtue." - St. Peter 
Julian Eymard 
 

Adorers are needed for these open hours: Sun. - 
1 a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 a.m., 4 a.m., 5 a.m., 12 Mid.; 
Mon. -1 a.m. (three times a month), 2 a.m., 3 
a.m., 4 a.m., 7 a.m., 2 p.m.., 3 p.m., 11 p.m.; 
Tues. - 1 a.m., 2 a.m.., 3 a.m.; Wed. 2 a.m.., 10 
p.m., 11 p.m., 12 mid; Thurs. - 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 10 
p.m.; Fri. - 1 a.m., 2 a.m., 3 a.m. (twice a 
month), 4 a.m., 8 p.m.; Sat. - 1 a.m. (1st & 3rd 
weeks open), 2 a.m., 4 a.m., 11 a.m., 6 p.m., 8 
p.m., 11 p.m., 12 Mid; 
 

If interested in becoming an adorer or a sub, or for 
more info, contact one of the coordinators listed 
below: Lois Korinek-402-423-1949 - Cathy Rokke 
- 402-423-6844 - Kathy Wells - 402-840-7732.  

Additional News 

October 9-November 7, 2022, 50 Days for 50 
States Program - The LDCCW is encouraging 
each Catholic to offer prayers for the upcoming 
elections. There are no set prayers, just a sacrifice or 
prayer each day that each state can elect pro-life & 
pro-family representatives.  
 
 

Week 4: Oct. 10th – 16th - Michigan, Minnesota, 
Mississippi, Missouri, Nebraska, Nevada  
 

October 13-16, 2022, The Leseur Love Story, 
Sponsored by Frassati – A play about Servant 

 

 Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House - 
near Waverly offers weekend retreats both in-
person & online, see the schedule of retreats at ww 
w.goodcounselretreat.org or call 402-786-2705.  
 

•  Oct. 7th-9th - Eucharistic Adoration Retreat 
with Fr. Zachary, SOLT 

• Oct. 22nd - Holiness for Moms with Fr. 
Benjamin Holdren 

• Oct 28th-30th - Encontrando la alegría de 
vivir / Retreat in Spanish with Fr. Rafael 
Rodriguez-Fuentes  

 

October 11, 2022, Marian Mantle Silent 
Strength Prayer Group - All are welcome to 
join us in prayer for the return of our prodigal 
children to the Faith. We meet at 4 p.m. on Oct. 
11th at Cathedral of the Risen Christ; 35th & 
Sheridan Blvd. We will meet in Rectors Hall in the 
lower level of the Cathedral. The Divine Mercy 
Chaplet & a Rosary will be said as well as petition 
prayers for our prodigals & members. Mass is at 5 
p.m. for those who wish to attend. Contact kneuge 
ba@gmail.com for more info. 
 

October 22, 2022, The Emmaus 
Institute for Biblical Studies 
- will present its fall seminar, 
“Encountering the Eucharist from 

Genesis to Revelation,” on Sat., Oct. 22nd, from 9 
a.m.-1 p.m. at St. Patrick Church in Lincoln. 
Refreshments & lunch will be provided. Learn 
more & register at www.emmausinstitute.net. 
Space is limited.  

bring us closer to her Son. If you or family 
members are ill or you have problems of any 
kind, or have no problems at all but have a desire 
to grow closer to Jesus through Mary who is 
better to turn to than the Mother of Jesus? Please 
call Jeri at 402-423-1650 to make arrangements to 
have the Fatima statue in your home. There is NO 
FEE. 
 

The Living Rosary: A key to obtain many 
rich graces and blessings is through the 
praying of the rosary. If for some reason you 
cannot pray the rosary every day, the Living 
Rosary offers you the way to receive those 
graces and blessings. Pray only one decade of 
the rosary assigned to you and pray it daily for 
the intentions of the Living Rosary. It is so 
easy! Call Jan at 402-438-2506, to have your 
decade assigned to you. NO MEETINGS. NO 
DUES.  
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of God Elisabeth Leseur and her husband Felix, 
“The Leseur Love Story” will be performed Oct. 
13th-16th at St. Mary’s in Denton, NE. Tickets 
must be reserved at www.frassati. eventbrite.com 
or by calling Sandra at 402. 937.4467. 
 

October 16, 2022, Catholic Daughters 
Sunday - Ladies please join us as we 
Celebrate Catholic Daughter Sunday on Oct. 
16th, at 10 a.m., at Saint Teresa Church, 36th 
& Randolph with brunch following in the 
Church Basement. 
 

October 16, 2022, Harvest Fest - St Mary’s 
in Ashland is hosting their 3rd annual Harvest Fest 
on Sun., October 16th, serving from 11 a.m.-2:30 
p.m. Harvest Fest will feature a dinner of smoked 
pork loin with delicious sides & homemade 
desserts ($15 adults; $8 kids (6-12); kids 5 & 
under free & drive-thru or carryout $15. There 
will also be a Bake Shoppe with homemade, 
delectable baked goods, a silent auction & games. 
 

October 20-23 & 27-30, 2022, Cursillo - Are 
you being called to a Cursillo Weekend? It’s not 
too late to discover what others have lived and 
learned on their Cursillo Weekends; many have 
commented about the impact Cursillo had in their 
home and families, at work, in their friendships, 
and in the way they approach life in general. 
Cursillo Weekends are scheduled at St. Michael 
Parish in Hastings, NE, Oct. 20th-23rd, (Men) & 
Oct. 27th-30th, (Women). For more info., contact 
Greg Vandenberg at 308-530-7587; glvanden 
berg@charter.net, or Kathy Springer 402-826-
2699; ks90710@windstream.net. 
 

October 22, 2022, CK Sisters Outdoor 
Fall Workday – Saturday, 1:30-4:30 p.m. We 
will be planting trees, cleaning up our vegetable 
garden & cutting trees. Helpful items to bring 
include shovels, work gloves, wheelbarrows, 
pickups, & chainsaws. Children are also welcome 
– & can use this for service hours! Mark your 
calendars now & contact Sister Mary Angela at 
sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net if you would like to 
come & help. Villa Regina Motherhouse, 4100 
SW 56th St., about 2 miles West & South of 
Pioneers Park. (Walk-ins also welcome.) 

Thank You for your Stewardship 
Sunday Collections  (October 2,  2022) 
Envelopes                           $ 11,698.26 
Plate                                            464.35 

        Online Giving                          8,916.00 
Total:                                  $ 21,078.61 

November 18-20, 2022, The Way Healing 
Retreat – for Female Survivors of Abuse will 
be held at Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat 
House at 7303 N. 112th Street in Waverly, NE. 
The Way is the path to take to find answers to 
these & many other questions for which your 
heart, mind, body, & soul should have been 
searching. Retreat is 3 days and includes 
private room, meals, retreat materials, & 
program. Please contact Jeff Hohlen at jeff-
hohlen@lincolndiocese.org to request an 
application.  
 

Employment Opportunity - Chancery 
Bonacum House - The Chancery has a job 
opening for PT housekeeping position. This is a 
15-20 hour/week position responsible for light 
housekeeping & assisting with daily meal 
preparation for the retired priests at Bonacum 
House. To apply please send a cover letter & 
resume to Marsha Bartek at marsha-bartek@linc 
olndiocese.org or to 3400 Sheridan Blvd, Lincoln, 
NE 68506.   
 

Employment Opportunities – Our Lady of 
Good Counsel Retreat House - Passionate 
about drawing others to encounter Christ through 
retreats and sharing that with others? We are hiring 
for a PT or FT Development position at Good 
Counsel Retreat House. We are also in need of On-
Call Housekeeping staff & Maintenance 
Worker. For more info., please email office@go 
odcounselretreat.org or call 402-786-2705. 
 

Marquette Model of Natural Family 
Planning - brings 21st century technology to 
NFP for added objectivity & confidence. 
Group sessions & private sessions available. A 
self-paced online course option lets you learn 
on your own schedule. Check out www.Femi 
nineGeniusMinistries.com for more details.  
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Support the Bulletin w/Ads - Call the rectory for  more info. at 402-474-4249 or cindyuhing@bsc.church 





Saturday October 22 |  9am –  1pm

R E G I S T E R  B Y  O C T O B E R  2 0  A T

Join us for a one-day event on the
power of the Eucharist in Sacred
Scripture. Breakfast refreshments
and a light lunch will be provided.



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Who:  Adults and children who like to work 

outdoors!  (Great for service hours.) 

 

Where:  Villa Regina Motherhouse  

4100 SW 56th Street 

**West of Pioneers Park on Van Dorn, turn 

south on Southwest 56th Street** 
 

  When:  Saturday, Oct. 22, 2022 

Time:  1:30-4:30 p.m. 
 

Projects:  Planting trees, fall clean-up of 

vegetable garden and flowerbeds, cutting 

trees, etc. 
 

*Supplies to bring:  

shovels, work gloves, 

wheelbarrows, pickups 

and chain saws 

(*Please make sure all 

tools are marked with 

your name.) 
 

RSVP via email if you can.   

sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net  

“Walk-ins” are also welcome. 
 

Thank you for your generosity  

mailto:sr.mary-angela@cdolinc.net


 

Blessed Sacrament Knights of Columbus 
Trunk or Treat 

 

October 28th • 5:30-7:30PM • School parking lot 



 We only have 20 tables
with 8 players per table

available, sign up quickly. 

TRIVIA
NIGHT
BLESSED

SACRAMENT 

PRIZES AWAIT OUR WINNERS!
Reserve your spot by emailing Holly Kruger at 

grammieholly11@gmail.com

1725 LAKE ST.
LINCOLN, NE

SCHOOL
GYMNASIUM

NOVEMBER 18, 2022 
6:15 P.M. DOORS OPEN / 7 P.M. TRIVIA BEGINS

TICKETS $20 PER PERSON OR 
$160 FOR A TABLE

Feeling Smart? Feeling Competitive?
Join us for a Fun Night of Both!


